TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

EAST HAMPTON, CT 06424

BOARD OF FINANCE

Tuesday, February 16, 2016
Town Hall Meeting Room

Unapproved Minutes

Present: Allison Tokarz, Janine Jiantonio, Marc Lambert, Steve Ritchie and Alannah Coshow
Not Present: Alan Hurst, Dean Markham and Jeffery Jylkka: Director of Finance

1-2. Chairwoman Tokarz called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

3. Approval of Minutes:

a) Regular Meeting 1-19-16
After an acknowledgement of a request by Ms. Coshow to remove the term “high-level” from item 11d and a correction of the vote count (from 7-0 to 6-0)under item 10a, Mr. Lambert made a motion to approve the 1-16-2016 minutes as amended. The motion was seconded by Ms. Coshow Vote: 5-0. Motion Passed.  

4. Public Remarks: 





None

5. Special Presentations:
 




None




6. Correspondence: 






None
7. Status Reports [Financial]:
    In Mr. Jylkka’s absence, 2015/16 FY Revenues and Expenditures Reports (as of February 12, 2016) were distributed by the Recording Secretary. 
a) Revenue – Mr. Lambert acknowledged the 96.4% collection rate on property taxes to date.  
b) Expenditure – Chairwoman Tokarz questioned the $13,746 transfer/adjustment under line item 01510000 - Public Works Admin. Mr. Jylkka to explain upon his return.   
8. Financial Transactions:




None
9. New Business:





None
10. Continued Business:
a) 2016-2017 Citizens Guide to the Budget

Through discussion, it was discovered that most Board members had reviewed the revisions (strikeouts/omissions) provided by the sub-committee (Ms. Coshow and Mr. 
Ritchie), but, unknowingly, did not review the comments and suggestions also provided. Therefore, Ms. Coshow and Mr. Ritchie began the discussion by reviewing their comments and suggestions. Throughout review and discussion it was understood that, because Gioielli Design will be responsible for graphics and layout/format, the Guide will more resemble the Annual Report than previous year Citizen Guides and discussion need only be around content. There was also agreement that this Board was interested in ensuring that the tone was factual rather than “slanted”. Since there were differing opinions on the level and breadth of detail to include in some sections (Message from the Board, Education and Debt) it was agreed that assigned members would take those sections, mock-up the changes and share with the other members via e-mail for review and comment prior to the next Regular Meeting.  
· Ms. Jiantonio – Message from the Board of Finance (pg. 1)
· Mr. Lambert – Education Budget content (pg. 3)  

· Mr. Jylkka – Debt related content (pg. 5)  

Ms. Coshow and Mr. Ritchie would make the discussed revisions to the remaining sections (pgs: 2, 4, 6 & 7) and distribute prior to the next meeting as well. 
Discussion concluded with a plan to finalize the Guide at the March Regular Meeting with the understanding that it will then be available by mid-April allowing for Citizen review for a minimum of 4 weeks before the Referendum vote.  
b) 2016-2017 Budget Calendar

Member’s requested that the final Calendar, if not already, be posted on the Town website for access by all. The Recording Secretary stated that she would check with the website administrator and inform the Board Members of it location on the site.  
11. Liaison's Reports   

a) Town Council 




No Report

b) Board of Education


Mr. Lambert shared that, as mentioned above, he attended the meeting where the new Superintendent, Paul Smith, presented. While he felt that Mr. Smith was impressive, organized, and presented a reasonable proposal, Ms. Tokarz shared that she felt the presentation focused solely on state-of-the-art changes and the college-bound path completely neglecting the tech-oriented part of the student body, as well as basic life-skills (ex: changing a tire). It was then acknowledged that increasing the breadth of programs in any way would, of course, require more money. 
c) Economic Development Commission  


No Report  
d) Lake / Conservation
No Report   
e) Fire Commission

Mr. Ritchie shared that the ladder truck purchase process is moving along, that there are still concerns with the building repairs needed at all 3 companies with   workshops planned in March to assess.  Discussion also continued from last meeting on the dry hydrant issue and how and who will fund to correct.  
f) Brownfields/Redevelopment 
No Report
g) Park & Rec. Advisory Board   
No Report 
h) Water Development Task Force

No Report
12. Public Remarks

None
13. Town Manager's Report

No Report
14. Adjournment:

The motion to adjourn made by Ms. Jiantonio was seconded by Mr. Ritchie. 
Vote: 5-0.  Motion Passed.  Meeting adjourned at 8:44 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Renee Bafumi

Recording Secretary

Page 1 of 4

